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August 2023 Board Report

TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent
From: Hattie Llewellyn, High School Principal

School/Building Improvement:
● The building is ready for students and staff to return! Our custodians have done a phenomenal job getting

everything ready!
● We hosted our first Pretzel Academy for incoming Freshman and new students on August 4th. We had over

40 students attend the session.
● We appreciated the three days of Teacher’s Institutes to get the staff prepared for the school year! They

received training on a variety of topics and we were able to incorporate some team building activities, too!
● We hosted Meet the Teacher Night on August 14th and had a great turnout! The students and parents walked

through the building, familiarizing themselves with their schedules, and where their lockers are.

Curriculum and Instruction
● We are implementing our new math curriculum this year, starting with Algebra I. The math teachers have

received training on the new program, as well as training with our math consultant.
● This is year two of our new science curriculum. Ms. Johnson and Ms. McGuire have been prepping and

planning for continued implementation for the new courses that we have adopted.
● We will have students using Major Clarity this year for College and Career Preparation and Planning

Assessment
● We will have MAP testing for the Fall Benchmark August 28th

Upcoming Events:
● WFNB Pretzel Football - 50 Years - August 25th

Pretzel Positives

● We have had a great start to the beginning of the year!

Recommendations

● Lauren Hemmerle SADD Sponsor


